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SEPTEMBER 10TH @ 10AM OFFICE HOURS
IN THE SOCIAL CENTER 8 AM to 12 PM Monday through Friday

ALL AGE GROUPS WORSHIP SCHEDULE

Sunday Service at 9 AM in-person and YouTube Live

SUNDAY SCHOOL

SIGN UP TO HELP WITH THIS EVENT 10 AM Sunday mornings in room 203
OR TO BRING FOOD AT

PEACEOSHKOSH.COM/FALLFEST SUNDAY COFFEE HOUR
2nd and 4th Sundays of the month at 10 AM




FROM THE PASTOR

As you may have heard in the 5th Sunday forum at the end of
July, there’s a prayground coming to Peace’s sanctuary soon!
Here’s a bit about what to expect:

What is a prayground?

A designated area in our worship space designed to enhance
the worship experience for our youngest siblings in Christ.
Sitting quietly and listening is one way to worship, but there
are many ways throughout scripture that different people
celebrated an encounter with God: Miriam sang and danced,
Moses took off his shoes, and Jacob stacked rocks. A
prayground is a space for little ones to keep their hands busy
while they soak in the worship happening all around them.

Why put in a prayground?

It helps us live into our value as being a congregation that welcomes, celebrates, and supports families
with young children. We already do this by hosting several preschool programs in our building during
the week. A prayground will help us live this on Sunday mornings as well.

All the research on children’s spiritual formation shows that kids and families who feel like they belong
in the worship community from an early age, stick around. Putting in a designated space that is looked
after and kept up by our church takes the burden off of the families to make sure they pack a bag that
contains enough toys to keep the kids busy for an hour. It says to families “You are welcome here! We
have a space for you!”

How does a prayground work?

Itis a space for parents to sit for worship while their kids utilize the space nearby. We will start with one
pew for parents and floor space for children. If the need for more parent seating grows, we will grow
our space as well.

Where will the prayground be located and what will it look like?

We will be removing a few pews on the south side of the chapel and putting down some foam mats on
the floor to designate a comfortable area for children to sit and move about on the floor. There will be
a small shelf with bins full of soft toys and books that relate to the themes in our scripture texts.

Why the chapel area?

Studies show that kids pay MORE attention the closer they are, and even when we think they might not
be paying attention because they appear to us as if they are occupied with whatever toy they are
playing with, they are in fact listening and observing. The chapel is close to the front so kids can see
what’s going on, but secluded enough that new or visiting families won't feel like they’re on display. It’s
also close to an exit into the hallway if needed.



Will it be noisy?

The sanctuary is already abounding in the noises of the children of our church, which is a sign of a
vibrant church! The prayground is not a noise level reduction solution, but a way to offer age-appropriate
enrichment. Just like learning to ride a bike, hold a fork, or walk without falling over, learning how to be
quiet in worship is a process that takes time. As grown ups, our job is to continue to model this ourselves,
and be gracious to families in the midst of this learning period. That said, the toys in the prayground will
be soft and quiet. They will also be rotated out regularly as our worship themes change. The hope is that
this space will help kids engage in worship quietly, but there will always be some noise when you have
children in worship, because children are noisy creatures by nature. Personally, | will take a noisy church
over an empty quiet one, any day.

Will we still keep the tables with coloring books and crayons in the back of the sanctuary?

Yes. We feel that those tables meet the needs of older children and give families another option who may
not feel ready to venture towards the front. The prayground will be an addition which will focus on
toddlers and preschoolers, though anyone is welcome.

Note: the prayground is not a place for parents to drop off their children and go sit elsewhere. Parents
are still responsible for their children and expected to worship together as a family. But we can all
support families with young children by offering a warm smile, a wave, and words of welcome.

If you have more questions about the prayground that have not been answered here, please reach
out, and I will be happy to have a conversation or connect you with the other members of the
prayground team.

| am so grateful to be able to answer both my call to parenthood and my call to word and sacrament
ministry at the same time. Thank you for making room for all of my callings and for the love and support
you have given my young family in my time here.

Yours in Christ,
Pastor Maggie

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Several Mission Teams have continued to gather, evaluate, and make recommendations to the
Leadership Team regarding building related projects. Here’s an update on projects that have been
completed, continue to be evaluated, or will be implemented in the very near future.

PROPERTY MISSION TEAM

Rummage Sale Storage Room

George Sawall added shelving in the room that is to the right of the stage. This room will be used to
store items donated to Peace for our annual rummage sale.

The Teacher’s Closet (TTC)

TTC has moved the last of their items from Peace to their new location. Their decision to leave Peace
was based solely on the availability of a location that offered more storage than we could provide.
Heidi Nelson painted the room they had been using (Room 100). George Sawall and Jesse Anderson
upgraded the lighting in that room, and Graber Glass will be replacing a cracked window.




Oshkosh Area School District (OASD)

Speaking of Room 100, Heather Miller worked with representatives from OASD to add Room 100 to their rental
agreement with Peace. OASD welcomed the additional space, and we were able to replace the rent lost with TTC’s
move. A win-win for everyone!

Winnebagoland Barbershop Harmony Society (WBHS)

After a very productive meeting with two representatives from WB, they agreed to move all their items from the small
alcove under the stairs and store them, along with their other material, in the closets lining the north wall behind the
green curtain in the Social Center. This area had previously been used for storage by TTC.

Catalpa Counselors (CC)

CC will continue to use Room 205 for community counseling services. Another win-win for Peace and our community.
Elevator

Fortunately, our elevator continues to meet code and operate safely. However, to ensure that we always have safe
and adequate access to all three floors in our building, Dave Nelson is researching engineering costs related to
remodeling the elevator room. Steve Berholtz is also looking into elevator alternatives.

Sidewalk Square Replacement

The replacement of potentially hazardous sidewalk squares bordering our property is complete. We're now waiting
for the bill from the City of Oshkosh.

Radon Testing

The long-term (90 day) test results came back within acceptable limits. This means no action needs to be taken at
this time. However, radon testing will have to be done every 5 years going forward.

Stained Glass Windows

The fact that we don’t have any unexpected costs related to radon in our building moves us a step closer to address-
ing the stained glass window repairs. Once the sidewalk repair costs are paid, planning for the stained glass project
will be become a priority.

If you have questions about any building related items, feel free to talk with members of the Property Team: Jesse
Anderson, Jean Anderson, Dave Nelson, George Sawall, Andy Janke, and Steve Berholtz. Even if you don’t have a
question, thank them for the tremendous work they’re doing!

PRAYGROUND PROJECT TEAM

In recognition of the importance of fostering an inclusive, family-friendly environment within our congregation,
Peace’s Leadership Team approved the Prayground Team’s recommendation to allocate resources from the
Germain-Nelson Memorial Fund to create a "Prayground" space in our sanctuary. This space will be located on the
south side of the Good Shepherd Chapel.

Creating a designated space within the sanctuary for children to pray, play, and engage with worship services can
enhance their spiritual experience and promote their active participation. Our Prayground will serve as a welcoming
and safe environment for families with young children, allowing parents to fully participate in worship while keeping
their children engaged in age-appropriate activities. By integrating children into the worship experience from an early
age, Peace can help develop strong faith foundations that will carry forward into their adult lives, contributing to the
future vitality of our congregation. The Prayground concept aligns with Peace’s values of inclusivity and embracing
diversity. It demonstrates our commitment to providing for the needs of all members of our community, regardless
of age.

If you have questions or comments about Peace’s new Prayground, please talk with any of the following Prayground
Mission Team members: Pastor Maggie, Sara Nachman, Nicki McKnight, Heidi Nelson, Kayla Pfluger, and Heather
Miller. And thank them, too, for the work they’re doing to enhance our worship experiences.

Leadership President
Dirk Kagerbauer 4



PRAYER PARNTERS

Prayer Partners is a cross generational ministry of Peace and we are looking for a few more adult
members to partner with our confirmation students this fall. This amazing group is made up of
confirmation students partnered with a member of our congregation. How this works is we find an
adult who would be willing to “adopt” a confirmation student. They pray for them and meet up for
personal connections four times a year. Our four meetups are; once in the fall at a “get-to-know-you”
dinner, a Thanksgiving feast in November, a holiday event just after the New Year, and a wrap up
dinnerin the spring. That’s it! Not a huge time commitment but a huge impact on a young adult's faith
and possibly your own. Some participants may want to send birthday and holiday cards or attend a
youth’s sporting/theater event, but that’s just a bonus.

We are searching for some new partners this year, we are searching for YOU! Please contact Nicki if

you are interested. Several spots are open this year and we need to fill each one for a successful year
of matches for each confirmation student.

ROOTS

Not just for confirmation students.
We invite and welcome any youth grades 6th through 12th

+ September 10 @ 10:00 AM FallFest

+ September 13 @ 6:30 PM Student/parent/guardian confirmation orienta
+ September 20 @ 6:00 PM Fall Prayer Partner kickoff and meal

+ September 27 @ 6:00 PM Confirmation meal

+ September 27 @ 6:30 PM Confirmation class

ATTENTION: All parents and youth 6th -8th grade during the 2022-2023 school year, classes will be
starting in September. Parents, please let the office know if you have a child that you would like to be
confirmed. We will meet September 13th for our orientation.

Please note, in August’s newsletter the date was not correct. We will meet September 13th for our
orientation. See Nicki McKnight for further details.

SUMMER CAMPFIRE

Worship along with Back to School Backpack Blessing

Windy but wonderful for our last campfire service of the summer. Thank you to all of those who came out
to worship and to those who brought along their backpack for a blessing. If you were not able to make
our Wednesday service but would still like a blessing and a backpack tag, please bring your bookbag,
workbag, computer bag or any other vessel for your school/work belongings to any service in the near
future and we will be ready to provide a blessing.



ELCA YOUTH GATHERING

LAST CHANCE for early bird registration (early bird registation rates end November 1st, 2023)
The 2024 Gathering will take place July 16-20 in New Orleans, LA

The theme for the 2024 Gathering is “Created to Be,” centered on Psalm 139:14.

Youth participants must be in 8th to 12th grade at the time of registration (fall 2023).

Additionally... Are you still grieving from the last NYG being canceled and now you have aged out?
Great news! Due to the cancellation of the 2022 ELCA Youth Gathering, MYLE and the tAble, young
people who lost the opportunity to participate in these life-changing faith-formation events will have a
new opportunity to gather and grow their faith. The organizers of the NYG are thrilled to partner with
ELCA Young Adult Ministries on the first-ever Young Adult Gathering, open to individuals who will be 18
to 35 at the time of the event!

On August 20th we gathered for an informational meeting and handed out commitment forms. If you
missed the meeting but are still interested you have just a little more time before we register. Please
see Nicki as soon as possible for the information and a form to be returned ASAP. If you have any
questions, feel free to reach out to Nicki.

BIBLE BLESSING AND BIBLE SPONSOR

If you have a 3 or 4-year-old without a Spark Bible or if you have a child entering the 3rd Grade who
has not received their age-appropriate Bible, please let Nicki McKnight know so you can participate in
the Bible Blessing service which will be held on Sunday September 10th during worship service.

Also, members of Peace are invited to sponsor a child’s Bible at the cost of $25/Bible. Payments can
be made through the offering plate or in the office. Make sure to mark the gift with “Bibles.”

SUNDAY SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE

Sunday School is starting up September 17th. This year, we are excited to once again offer Spark: Activate
Faith Sunday School for all kids grades Pre-K to 5th. Each week we’ll explore a new Bible story using the
Spark Bibles. For families; each week we’ll send home a Family Page for you to explore that week’s Bible
story together. With Spark All Kids, kids will learn a new Bible story each week starting with the creation
story through Paul’s letters by reading the Bible, engaging in fun activities, and praising God through our
music. We will also incorporate mini lessons on how to use their Bibles, common prayers, Ten Command-
ments, and much more.

We are so excited for a fun and fulfilling year. Join us on FallFest, September 10th, for our open house.
Families are encouraged to stay and see what this new school year has to offer. There will be brunch,
entertainment, and a chance to sign up for volunteer opportunities. This is a church-wide event so you are
encouraged to attend as a family. The fun starts at 10:00am in the social center.

Sunday School and Youth Bible study classes are open to all children from Pre-K through 5th grade. Kids
do not have to be members of Peace to be part of our program. We encourage kids to bring a friend, or
two, whenever available. Watch for an email to all age-eligible families with a link for registration.
Additionally, paper registration forms are available ahead of time in the PLC office and at the Family Table
in the Narthex. You can go to peaceoshkosh.org for a link to register online. If you have any questions or
would like further information, please see Nicki McKnight, Curator of Youth and Family Ministries.



A FEW NOTES FROM THE OFFICE

Updated Pictorial Directory

It’s time! We are currently organizing to create an updated pictorial directory. We will be using the
same photographer who comes to Peace Preschool annually to take student and staff photos - Jamie
of Canary Blue Studios. Jamie will be at Peace on selected days in November. He will take photos for
us to use one of the online templates to create our own pictorial directory. We will be able to print
and bind the directories ourselves or send them off to have them professionally completed. If you are
not able to come to Peace, we want to come to you! We will figure this out! All of the details will be in
the October newsletter. We truly hope that you will participate- an updated pictorial directory is
incredibly helpful to our staff, pastor and other members.

Giving Envelopes

Do you use your giving envelopes? In my role as the Parish Administrator | am quite impressed by the
number of people who do use their Giving Envelopes from home to send in financial support to
Peace. We have amazing members who are very dedicated to supporting Peace! Thank you. If you
are a person who uses your Giving Envelopes, then this message is not intended for you. If you
are the recipient of Giving Envelopes but you don’t use them, please let Heather in the church
office know that you don’t need the envelope any more. Annually, Peace spends just shy of $900
on Giving Envelopes. Thisis a manageable cost, however, as we work to be wise with our spending, it
makes the most sense to only send Giving Envelopes to our members who use them with fidelity.
Again, if you are using your envelopes, we do not want you to change anything. This message is for
our members who recycle that bundle the same day they pull them out of the mailbox.

Receiving the Newsletter through the Mail, Email or Picking it up?

As you read this, remember- We want you to receive and read our monthly newsletter. One project
we will be working on in the next few months will be to ensure you are receiving the newsletter in the
most cost-efficient way that makes sense for you. Our monthly newsletter is printed and available in
hard copy for pick up from the church. Our newsletter is available in digital form on our website and
emailed out twice a week with our email blasts. At this time Peace mails out 110 copies monthly,
Heather will be working on paring down that list. Once again, you may already be receiving the
newsletter in the one way that does make the most sense and that means we won’t change a thing.
We are very happy to make sure that you are receiving a newsletter in the form that you need. We
love staying in contact with you but also be cost efficient. We also want to be sensible!

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS

Have you been considering being a Sunday Service Worship Assistant?

We are always looking for:

» Ushers and greeters Could this person be you? You are invited to sign up
digitally through the sign up link shared in the Tuesday
email blast. Don’t do emails? You can call Heatherin
the church office.

« Readers
« Join the altar guild
« AV booth volunteers




OUR CHURCH FAMILY

In the hallway between the church sanctuary and
the church office is a lovely bulletin board called
Our Church Family, created by the Care of
Congregation Team. This bulletin board reminds
us to keep in our prayers the members of our
Church Family who may not be able to worship
with us each week. Some have moved to different
home arrangements, some are serving in the
military, and some have passed away. We do our
best to keep the board up to date so we can all
remember these members in our prayers.

If you are able to help us with any updates, please
reach out to Heather Miller.
heather.miller@peaceoshkosh.org | 920.231.4730

BELLA VISTA EDEN MEADOWS MIRAVIDA LIVING AT HOME OR WITH FAMILY
Carol Hintz Carol Schrock Paula Albee Elaine Bradley

CARMEL Suzanne Lannbrecht ~ Donna Miller Jan Kornder

Ruth Vorpahl EVERGREEN Bernice Clark Jeri Ann Kunde

Ken Reinert Arlene Augsburger Ellen Bruce Annette Rice

Darlene Gehrke Herb & Bev Dieckmann OMRO COUNTRY VILLA Don Patt

Nancy Hiebel Joan Duwell Rev Ralph Hanusa CARE FACILITY OUT OF OSHKOSH
Dennis & Joyce Nikolaus Donna |-dOFd . PARKVIEW Elmer Hie/sl?erg Wi

Sandra Kriz Lucy and Paul Lun Al Neubauer Sherry Redlin - MO

Peggy Staples GABRIEL’S VILLA SIMEANNA 3 SERVING IN THE MILITARY
EDEN BROOK Marillyn Campbell Mary Jo Becker Captain Andrew Duwell

Dawn Springborn Sr. Airman Samantha Hall

THE RESIDENCE
George Reischl
Vern & Silvia Wepner

PRAYER REQUESTS CARE OF CONGREGATION

Margaret Voss

Our Care of Congregation Team is trying to reach you!

You can help us by connecting with us when you

need help with Meals that Heal or to be a recipient of

a Sunshine Bag. Meals may be helpful when you are

ill, have been hospitalized or other events that have

PLEASE LET THE OFFICE KNOW WHEN made life challenging. Self-reporting is not selfish, it
SOMEONE IS HOSPITALIZED. is helpful to our team’s mission!

If you or someone you know (with their
permission) would like to be on the prayer list,
contact the office by phone (920)231-4730 or
email office@peaceoshkosh.org.
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THE TEACHERS’ CLOSET HAS MOVED

You may have heard the news that TTC has moved out of the Peace Parish Center and is now housed at the old
Growing Oshkosh building. TTC’s new building address is 530 Bayshore Drive. Best wishes to Kay Kuenzel-Stenerson
and her crew of volunteers at their new location!

TIMBER RATTLER OUTING

A fun time was had by 23 members and friends of Peace on Tuesday August 22nd at the Timber Rattler game against
the Quad City River Bandits. The company was good, the food and atmosphere were festive and the Rattlers won!

YOUTUBE LIVE

Peace Oshkosh Creative
Wote about ihis channel >
The Peace LiveStream can be found on YouTube, the
. . HOME VIDEDE LIVE PLAYLIETS COMMUNITY CHANNELS ABOUT
channel name is Peace Oshkosh Creative. Once you
have accessed the channel, click on the LIVE menu -

item to access the LiveStream as well as past services.
If you are having issues with finding our live stream,
please email communications@peaceoshkosh.org and . M
Matt will provide further assistance. PosceLffera Church MgUW 20,2028 Prace Lutbwran Crch Aupisl 19,2023 Paace Luhaan Cvech g, 2023

31 viws - Sresmid 2 diya b0 14 viewE - Serenmed  diy ag0 N7 irew + SHBTE 2 week 550




REFLECTIONS ON GOD’S WORD

The questions we start with guide the answers we uncover as we read the Bible. In my reflections during the last
two years, I've started with the question, “What is this telling me about my relationship with God and other
people?” In a recent sermon, Pastor Maggie posed the questions, “What is God doing here, and how can | be part of
it?” Starting this month, I’'m going use those two questions to guide my reflections on verses from the weekly
Bible readings. When time allows, re-visit the Sunday Bible readings. Look for verses that help answer those
questions for you.

Dirk Kagerbauer, Leadership Team

Week of September 3, 2023

Jeremiah 15:15 150 Lord, you know; remember me and visit me, and bring down retribution for me on my
persecutors. In your forbearance do not take me away; know that on your account | suffer insult.

Right about now, I'd be stepping as far away from Jonah as | could in anticipation of God striking him dead with a
bolt of lightning. But don’t we all feel this way sometimes. We do everything God asks, but all we seem to get in
return is disappointment and ridicule.

Jeremiah 15:19 19Therefore thus says the Lord: If you turn back, | will take you back, and you shall stand before
me. If you utter what is precious, and not what is worthless, you shall serve as my mouth. It is they who will turn
to you, not you who will turn to them.

Thank goodness God is patient. Instead of turning His back on us, He lets us know when we’re wrong. If we stop
feeling sorry for ourselves and continue to share the news of His love and forgiveness, He will be there with us. If we
don’t turn our backs on Him, He won’t turn His back on us.

Week of September 10, 2023

Romans 13:8 Owe no one anything, except to love one another; for the one who loves another has fulfilled the law.
In 1 Corinthians 13:13, Paul writes, “So now faith, hope, and love abide, these three; but the greatest of these is love,”
Have you ever wondered why love is greater than faith and hope? It’s because love fulfills both Old Testament law
and New Testament grace. That’s why we need to lead with love in our relations with others.

Week of September 17, 2023

Matthew 18:21-35 21Peter came and said to [Jesus], “Lord, if another member of the church sins against me,
how often should | forgive? As many as seven times?” 22 Jesus said to him, “Not seven times, but, | tell you,
seventy-seven times.

The first step in leading with love is to forgive those who we perceive have wronged us. If we forgive first, we can
then practice “clean-slate Christianity.” Just as God forgives us and lets us start each day with a “clean-slate,” we,
too, can forgive others and begin each new interaction with them free from bias or prejudice.

Week of September 24,2023

Jonah 3:10,4:1-5 10When God saw what [the people of Ninevah] did, how they turned from their evil ways,
God changed his mind about the calamity that he had said he would bring upon them; and he did not do it.
4:1But this was very displeasing to Jonah, and he became angry. 2He prayed to the Lord and said, “O Lord! Is not
this what I said while | was still in my own country? That is why | fled to Tarshish at the beginning; for | knew that
you are a gracious God and merciful, slow to anger, and abounding in steadfast love, and ready to relent from
punishing. 3And now, O Lord, please take my life from me, for it is better for me to die than to live.” 4And the Lord
said, “Is it right for you to be angry?” 5Then Jonah went out of the city and sat down east of the city, and made a
booth for himself there. He sat under it in the shade, waiting to see what would become of the city.

I see myself in Jonah. When God'’s actions don’t match what | think He should do, | feel betrayed. | plop myself down
and let God know how unjust He is. What | should be doing instead, is thinking beyond my own selfish desires and
using His love for all people as a quide for my actions and to help develop a deeper understanding of Him.
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LITTLE FREE PANTRY

LITTLE FREE PANTRY SUNDAY IS THE THIRD SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH.

There continues to be an increase in Little Free Pantry usage. All donations are gratefully received.

Food Items to Donate: Canned meats & peanut butter, jams or jellies, mac and cheese, boxed cereal, canned
veggies or fruit, pasta/rice and sauce, snack bars, coffee or boxed juices.

Non-Food Items to Donate: Hygiene necessities, baby diapers and wipes, cleaning supplies, dog or cat food.
Thank you for your continued support. God’s Blessings!

SEPTEMBER FLOWERS

ALTAR FLOWERS

You can sign up for Altar Flowers on the calendar located in the Peace narthex or by calling the church office. The cost of
sponsoring altar flowers is $30. If you opt to pick up the flowers from our florist and deliver them to the church on the Friday
before your selected Sunday, the cost is $25.

September 17th: Given by Kim Dawson in memory of Becky Meyer.

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS

If you have additional information for the Newsletter, please contact communications@paeaceoshkosh.org by the 15th of each month.

2023 IN PERSON ATTENDANCE OFFERING REVENUES
Annual Target: $278,800.00
July 23: 93 Monthly Target: $23,233.33
July 30: 88 OFFERINGS TO THE
) GENERAL FUND IN 2023 April: $30,219.47
Aug. 06: 77 January: $24,063.06 May: $16,720.08
Aug. 13: 85 February: $21,257.45 June: $15,982.09
March: §17,658.20 July: $20,930.39
Aug.20: 75
Jen is the Peace Preschool custodian who

did double-duty over the summer cleaning

downstairs for the BGC summer program
“Jesus said, ‘Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder and upstairs for the church needs. Jen'is
them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such as these.” detail oriented, efficient, and always smiling.

Itis a feeling like your children coming home when the preschool programs at Peace resume. As a refresher, the Peace Parish center houses
three early childhood education programs serving close to 200 children and their families. All three programs are separate programs that
service children ages 3-years-old to 5-year-old. Head Start, Peace Christian Preschool, and the Oshkosh Area School District’s EC program. 11




STAFF LEADERSHIP

PASTOR PRESIDENT

Maggie Berndt-Dreyer 920-231-4730 cell 920-385-6166  Dirk Kagerbauer
pastor@peaceoshkosh.org 920-988-2476 | ddkagerbauer@gmail.com
PARISH OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR

Heather Miller 920-231-4730 VICE PRESIDENT

office@peaceoshkosh.org Jean Andersen

920-851-0394 | unknowns_1999@yahoo.com
CURATOR OF YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRIES

Nicki McKnight 920-231-4730 TREASURER

nicki@peaceoshkosh.org Randy Hartman

920-231-2008 | treasurer@peaceoshkosh.org
CURATOR OF MUSIC

david.berndt@peaceoshkosh.org

Kim Dawson
PIANIST ORGANIST 920-289-0665 | kimdawson90@gmail.com
Janell Duwell Joseph Scheivert

MEMBER AT LARGE

CURATOR OF MEDIA AND COMMUNICATIONS
Matt Crowe 920-231-4730
communications@peaceoshkosh.org

Kim Blake-Jungwirth
920-420-2933 | kostumekim@yahoo.com

Jenny Dehn
CURATOR OF BUILDING AND MAINTENANCE 920-379-1769 | djmmdehn@gmail.com
George Sawall _
text George @ 920-420-3937 Karen Kieper
' 920-342-7375 | dkkieper@att.net
Custodian Groundskeeper
Erin Chapin Andy Janke Steve Berholtz |
920-527-9926 | berholtz4@gmail.com

TEAM LEADERS )
LEADERSHIP Dirk Kagerb Lucinda Porter

Ir agerbauer B B . .
TREASURER Randy Hartman 920-573-3183 | lucindaporterl8@gmail.com
CARE OF THE CONGREGATION Barb Molash Paul Schmidt
MISSION ENDOWMENT Jean Andersen 920-252-3622 | peschmidt@sbcglobal.net
MUTUAL MINISTRY Diane Friday
PROMOTION Matt Crowe
PROPERTY Jesse Andersen
IT TEAM Michael Stromberg
WORSHIP Kim Dawson ORGANIZATIONS
HOSPITALITY Kim Blake-Jungwirth PEACE LUTHERAN CEMETERY
MISSION AND OUTREACH Katelyn Olds CE Dirk Kagerbauer

PEACE CHRISTIAN PRESCHOOL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Dirk Kagerbauer, Jean Andersen,
Kim Dawson, Randy Hartman, and
Kim Blake-Jungwirth

Barbara Probst
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